



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Happy 4th of July everyone. I hope you are all having a good year so far. I would like to welcome all the new members and thank everyone for a great season so far. Our tournaments have enjoyed great turnouts, so keep it up!

Our Roseville Golf Club recently helped organize the annual David Oxley tournament for juniors. There were 115 juniors who participated. The overall winners were Carter Jones, who blistered the course with a 64, and Anita Lumpongpoung shot a 77 to win the girls' division. Thank you to all of the board members and other volunteers for helping out.

I would also like to thank Jesse and Harry for their work organizing and running our tournaments. We have some great events coming up including some away tournaments, so please come out and join us.

I look forward to meeting more of you and playing some golf with you. I wish you all a happy and healthy rest of 2021 and look forward to seeing you out on the course. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Dave Arellano
President
Roseville Golf Club
darellano5@yahoo.com



VICE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

I trust you have enjoyed the first half of the season with the Roseville Golf Club. I've enjoyed keeping the shadowbox updated to alert members of upcoming tournaments. Hopefully you signed up to travel to play Rancho Murietta in July. The Club Championship is right around the corner in August. Also, the Invitational tournament will be here soon as well and I hope to see everyone bring out a friend to check out the club and hopefully join RGC to help our club grow. We are always on the lookout to bring new members in.

We will be having our quarterly open meeting on Thursday, July 15th at 6:30 pm at Diamond Oaks and we hope to see anyone there that may have questions or

concerns about the club. We will be happy to discuss any new concerns that anyone may have. We will also be serving refreshments after the meeting.

With the end of the year approaching, save the date, Friday, December 10th. We will hold our annual Christmas party at the Timber Creek Ballroom this year with a buffet style dinner with Tri-Tip and Chicken. We will also have a bartender in the ballroom so you don't have to go out to the bar for your drinks. They have a dance floor for those that would like to enjoy some dancing after dinner. I will finalize all of the other details for the pricing and everything by the next newsletter. I hope to see everyone there as it will be a fun evening to enjoy with the club members and their spouses or dates.

Good luck to everyone on the rest of the 2021 season!!

Paul Wilson
Vice President
Roseville Golf Club
paulw10@msn.com



Carl Mune
Secretary
Roseville Golf Club
carl.mune@gmail.com

SECRETARY'S MESSAGE

At the halfway point of the year, we have 223 members, several more since our last newsletter. We had 10 signups in March, four in April, and one in May. This total number of memberships is similar to last year's total of 229 members.

I am looking forward to playing in some upcoming events, especially as California loosens its Covid-19 restrictions. I think we have all become accustomed to the new procedures of play. Hey, remember when we used to take out the flag before putting? Maybe we just leave it in from now on, just to speed up play! Just a thought.



TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE

We have made it halfway through the year. Thanks to Harry and Gary for running the events I was not able to attend. Thanks to all of you for using the electronic scoring in Golf Genius, and I hope you are all enjoying the live leaderboard and TV displayed results.

Congratulations to all the winners of this quarter's majors.

NCGA 4 Ball -

Ed Powell & Rick Carter Harry Wharff & Jeff Blackmon

Senior NCGA 4 Ball -

David Bills & Michael Smith Ron Floyd & Ken Lyon

54 Hole Team Championship -

Gross: David Bills & Paul Wilson Net: Steve Hiett & Dave Arellano

We still have late entries. This causes extra work for Harry, Gary and me. We will do what we can to get any player in when we can, because the more players the better. I create the tee times based off when the entries are turned in. The earlier the entry the earlier the time. I provide the tee times and player list to the pro shop by Tuesday night at the latest.

I will only be able to get late entries in if there is a cancellation or an open spot. We have some big events coming up this next quarter which include the NCGA Net AM, Club Championship, Invitational, and Rose Cup qualifier.

I hope to see more new faces play our events.

If you would like to volunteer to help on the day of a tournament, or if you have any questions, please contact me by email or by calling (916) 517-9500.

Jesse Sierra
Tournament Director
Roseville Golf Club
rgc.2010.prez@comcast.net



TOURNAMENT BOOKKEEPER'S MESSAGE

Hello members. We are continuing to proceed with caution during tournaments. These safeguards have altered the way we take and receive money for our tournaments.

- 1. The golf shop will not be allowed to put entries into the RGC box at Diamond Oaks.
- 2. All entries will be handled online through Member Planet, Zelle or Venmo. (Please note on the form what tournament you are signing up for and who you would like to play with, in the note or memo box).
- 3. The prize fund will be handled the same way as before. The money won will be applied to the member's account at Diamond Oaks Golf shop.
- 4. We will be going back to the old way of doing skins with a signup sheet that will posted on the tournament board (in the breeze way) before the start of the tournaments. We will collect the fees when you turn in your scorecard and have the skins ready by the end of the tournament. Obviously, if members wish to continue to pay ahead of time online, that is still acceptable.

Here are the websites for Member Planet, Zelle and Venmo on how to sign up. If you need any assistance please feel free to contact me at (916) 599-5178:

https://rosevillegc.memberplanet.com

https://zellepay.com

https://venmo.com

The last two forms of payment have no fees attached to send or receive money. If you choose to use one of these payment forms send your entry for: Zelle rgcbkeeper@gmail.com or Venmo harry-r-wharff.

Thank you for understanding the situation which has been put upon us in order to hold our Tournaments in a safe manner to protect our Membership. If you need any assistance, please feel free to contact me.

Harry Wharff
Tournament Bookkeeper
Roseville Golf Club
rgcbkeeper@gmail.com



HANDICAP CHAIRPERSON AND CLUB AMBASSADOR'S MESSAGE

Hello everybody.

Just a reminder, if you haven't done this already, you will not be able to post online in the future.

We have received the following message from NCGA regarding posting scores:

In order to improve data security and golfer privacy, golfers will need to create a digital profile to access the GHIN mobile app and ghin.com beginning in January 2021. Shared emails on multiple accounts will not be supported. Adult users are required to have a unique email address to create a digital profile for access to

the GHIN products.

What does this mean? When you post a score online or through the NCGA App, you will no longer be able to access it using your GHIN. You will need to create a profile using your email address. There will be a grace period for a short time for the NCGA App and posting online through the NCGA browser. The only other way to post is through the kiosk at golf courses. However, because of COVID, not all golf courses have their kiosks available.

NCGA has an online travel and entertainment portal that has discounts for hotels, tickets to sporting events, theater and concerts. to access, https://ncga.org/ncga-go/.

If you have any questions, please contact me at either handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com or (916) 782-3579.

Gary A. Krohn
Handicap Chairperson
Club Ambassador
Roseville Golf Club
handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com



RULES CHAIRPERSON

Hello RGC!

I hope everyone is having a great season at the mid-point. I have three points that have come up recently.

Course conditions are improving, however, we still have challenges with some sink holes, overwatering and bare spots. I mark the course before all tournaments for ground under repair and penalty areas, so if you have areas you want me to address, let me know. Remember that you always get relief from standing water and the areas listed in the Local Rules. I'm afraid that doesn't help

on some of the bare spots, but we all play the same course.

Music is new one for most of us on the course. Under the last USGA Rules revision, Players Equipment, Rule 4.3.a.4 states that listening to audio or watching video is allowed as long as it is unrelated to the competition and is not being done to eliminate distractions or help with the swing tempo. However, the Player Conduct, Rule 1.2 requires consideration for others in your foursome. It might also distract players on an adjoining hole. My opinion is maybe it is best not to break out the Zeppelin during tournament play. But if this is your thing, be considerate, because I'll probably hear about it if you aren't.

Reminder: For speed of play, on Hole #10 we are playing a drop zone for any errant tee shot into the water. This zone is behind the Red Tee markers wherever they are set. We are not marking the course as this is only for RGC play. Just play the ball down and behind the markers and you're good to hit #3.

Hit'em Straight!

Ron Floyd Rules Chairperson Roseville Golf Club rfloyd56@hotmail.com



WEBMASTER'S REPORT

After hearing our RGC members' grievances of our current webhost Member Planet, and MP not living up to expectations, we will be moving the Website for Roseville Golf Club to a new home. The plan is to move entirely to Golf Genius for the 2022 season, where we will we have club information, tournament signups, Tee sheets and results all "under one roof". Harry and I met with a Golf Genius representative to give us a kick start in the process, and so far it looks promising. Watch for more information by the end of the year regarding the move!

Hope to see you on the course or at an Open Meeting.

Please feel free to hit me up with any questions regarding the RGC website(s).

Tim Turnquist
Webmaster
Roseville Golf Club
Webmaster@RosevilleGolfClub.com



ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB OPEN MEETING

Thursday July 15th, 2021 6:30 PM

Join us at Diamond Oaks. Refreshments will be served following the meeting.